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Special Committee on Vehicles for Hire Meeting Minutes
May 9, 2016
10:30 a.m.

Location: Lynwood Roberts Room, 1st Floor, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street
In attendance:  Council Members Matt Schellenberg (Chair), Doyle Carter, John Crescimbeni, Garrett Dennis (arr. 10:34a)
Excused: Council Members Bill Gulliford
Also:  Peggy Sidman – Office of General Counsel; Yvonne P. Mitchell – Council Research Division; Ali Korman-Shelton – Mayor’s Office; Kirk Wendland – Office of Economic Development; C.J. Thompson – Fleet Management Division; Steve Diebenow – Lyft; Caesar Fernandez - Uber; Brad Braddock – Checker/Yellow Cab
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.

Meeting Convened: 10:33 a.m.
Chairman Schellenberg convened the meeting and the attendees identified themselves for the record. 
Chairman Schellenberg opened discussion regarding the separation of taxi and ride sharing business being separated into two ordinances.  It was noted that governance needed to be addressed in the oversight of vehicles for hire and fairness in having separate standards. Council Members Crescimbeni and Dennis were opposed to separate ordinances since taxi companies and TNC companies provide the same type of service. It was brought up that Austin, Texas voters recently voted against overturning regulations that required fingerprinting and background checks on Uber and Lyft operators. A suggestion was made to consider putting the issue on the ballot for Jacksonville citizens to decide.
There was extensive discussion about vehicle check level. Currently, taxi cabs are required to have inspections every 120 days. Council Member Dennis suggested adding an interior check to the inspection process. Mr. Guy Smith reported that cab inspections cost $28.56 annually; in addition to, two other inspections within a twelve month period at a cost of $15 each. Non-metered vehicles are subject to one inspection annually at a cost of $7.73. He mentioned that inspections on non-metered vehicles cannot be enforced because they aren’t identifiable. In the response to a question, Mr. Smith stated 544 taxi cabs and 567 prearranged TNC vehicles have received an inspection since April 27th. It should be noted that prearranged TNC may not include Uber or Lyft due inability to identify them. Council Member Dennis voiced concern about the minimal cost of inspections.
Mr. C.J. Thompson was requested to work with Administration and OGC to develop a more specific 20 point inspection criterion; and prepare a logistics breakdown of the prearranged TNC inspection numbers. The information should include number of failed inspections. The criteria will become a part of the legislation which will address governance of all vehicles for hire.
Michael Stewart, Jacksonville Aviation Authority, shared that airport law enforcement issue warnings and provide information to drivers about registering properly as a vehicle for hire. Mr. Stewart was requested to gather airport police statistics of their contact/incidents (type of contact, results of contact, etc.) with taxi/TNC operators during the FY2015-2016.
The committee previously agreed to the following insurance coverage requirement: 
Vehicles must be covered by $50,000/$100,000/$25,000 limits on the driver’s personal  vehicle insurance when not on a  call and  $1 million minimum coverage on the TNC company’s commercial policy when summoned for a trip or  by $100,000/$300,000/$50,000 coverage at all times; include a “no clashing” requirement on the insurance; and require public service information on TNC trip receipts warning riders that if they did book the ride through the official company app, then they are at risk of not being covered by the TNC company’s insurance policy.
Mr. Steve Diebenow and Mr. Cesar Fernandez voiced concern about the “no clashing” requirement. Through conversation, it was clarified that the above coverage was for taxi cabs and TNC vehicles. After some discussion, it was determined that 50/100/25 coverage begins once application is on indicting ready to provide service. The $1 million dollar coverage begins once the driver accepts a request and continues until customer has been dropped off.  Ms. Peggy Sidman agreed to get an insurance clarification on who is liable if a car is stolen. Council Dennis suggested bonding drivers as additional source of coverage.
Council Member Crescimbeni requested that the insurance coverage requirement is revised to reflect following changes:

· remove TNC out of third line

· identify 50/100/25 as the primary coverage

· rephrase “not on a call” the use of any platforms in dispatching a service

Chairman Schellenberg commented that Broward County utilizes a business license fee for vehicles for hires. The fee is based on the number of drivers within a company. Mr. Fernandez explained that Uber typically pays the estimated higher amount regardless of the actual number of drivers. In response to Chairman Schellenberg, Mr. Fernandez stated in the State of Florida, Uber calculated their overall daily trip count to be 20 million over a twelve month period from March. Mr. Diebenow did not have information at this time. Mr. Braddock expressed his concern about Uber and Lyft operating with a business license. 

The next meeting is Monday, May 23rd.
Meeting Adjourned: 12:02 p.m.

Minutes:  Yvonne P. Mitchell, Council Research Division
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